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TRADITIONAL VALUES AND SERVICE FOR OVER 40 YEARS SUPPORT LOCAL TRADE – SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL HIGH STREET!
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Throughout August, the Goldsworth Park Angling Club held angling 
teaching days, designed for beginners to the sport, at Brookwood Ponds 
and Goldsworth Park Lake; it has been a great success with everyone 
getting lots of bites and catching lots of fish.� continued on page 7

Lily lands a Bream with Simon

Let’s Go Fishing
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I start this edition’s “Views from the Chair” with an early reminder  
about the GPCA’s Annual General Meeting. I know that AGMs 
sound bureaucratic and boring but they are really vital to the 
work of a community organisation, particularly a charity like the 
GPCA. Please put Tuesday, 22nd November in your diary now and 
come along to the Community Hall at 7.30pm.

The GPCA runs with a small Committee of three volunteers. Other  
volunteers and part-timers work as and when required and when they can. But our 
structure is all about to change.

Over the next year or so, the GPCA will move from being a regular charity to a Charitable 
Incorporated Organisation (CIO). At that point we will need more than the three trustees 
we have now. 

I know that many people are put off being a Charity Trustee by the thought of personal 
liability. But I can tell you that the situation has changed and the new structure will 
mean corporate not personal liability; that’s to say that individual trustees will not be 
liable for any debts the organisation might incur. If you would like to know more about 
these plans or the role of a Trustee, please get in touch with me.

Currently, our small team manages the Community Hall, publishes and distributes this 
magazine, manages the web site, represents the community on various committees, 
advises and helps individuals who call on us, and campaigns on issues of importance to 
the community.

We do it because we think that the community and the place where we live are 
important. If you share that view why not come and help the GPCA; you can spend as 
much or as little time as you choose - join the Committee; edit or just deliver Goldsworth 
News; take the lead on issues of public concern – it is up to you. Remember that, without 
the GPCA, we would not have the notice board outside Waitrose, the wildlife area and 
kingfisher bank, the public toilet in the recreation ground, new street maps and other 
benefits to the community.

If you have any issues of general concern or would like to be involved in the work  
of the GPCA, please contact me through this magazine or by email at chair@
ourgoldsworthpark.org.uk.

Irene Watson, GPCA Chairman

3
Goldwater 
Lodge
I had hoped 
to be able 
to announce 
an opening 
date for the 
Community 

Hall in this issue. In December, we 
had been told that the main work 
would be complete by 23rd and we 
planned to take the Hall over on 5th 
January after commissioning but 
there have been major problems 
with the electricity and gas supplies, 
much to the frustration of both the 
GPCA and Woking Borough Council. 
Everyone seems to stop work for two 
weeks over Christmas so it is likely 
to be the end of January before we 
can move back in. At the AGM, Ray 
Morgan (Chief Executive of Woking 
Borough Council) said we would be 
celebrating by Easter. At the time, I 
thought he was being pessimistic but 
now I think he was just being realistic!
On a brighter note, what you will see 
when the Hall is open again is a bright 
clean space with a lovely wood-look 
floor throughout, a new kitchen with 
beech cupboards and stainless 
steel appliances, bright new toilets, 
improved and more versatile lighting, 
a much needed ventilation system 
and free wi-fi.

Annual General Meeting
We had a very good turnout at the 
AGM – it is good to see so many 
residents taking an interest in the 
GPCA. The report from the AGM is on 
the website – ourgoldsworthpark.org.

uk – so if you were unable to attend 
you can read about it there (click 
“About” then “Meeting minutes”).
Ray Morgan, Chief Executive of 
Woking Borough Council, attended 
to talk about the problems that had 
caused the delays to the building. He 
answered questions about all sorts 
of issues including the public toilets, 
lighting round the lake and recreation 
ground, and the installation of CCTV 
cameras. Please read the report on 
the website for his answers.

Projects
The Community Hall is not the only 
topic of interest to the GPCA. You 
should be able to see the fruits of 
some of our other labours soon with 
the installation of new street maps 
of the area. We are also involved in 
campaigns for an improved crossing 
by the Fox and Flowerpot and an 
increase in the number of parking 
spaces for disabled people in the 
shopping centre car park. There is 
the ongoing discussion about the 
overhanging trees on the footpath 
to Langman’s Bridge and issues 
over the responsibility for parcels of 
seemingly common land.
If you have any issues of general 
concern or would like to help with 
any of these projects, contact me 
through this magazine or on chair@
ourgoldsworthpark.org.uk.
All that’s left for me to do is to wish 
you all a happy and prosperous New 
Year and to say I hope to see you all 
at the opening of the Community Hall 
in the near future.

Goldsworth News
Goldsworth News is the magazine of the 
Goldsworth Park Community Association, 
published bi-monthly and distributed free of 
charge to approximately 5000 dwellings and 
organisations throughout Goldsworth Park 
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GPCA Meeting
7.30pm on Tuesday, 13th September in the  
Community Hall, Goldwater Lodge

Meet the new Police and Crime Commissioner
2.00pm – 4.00pm on Saturday, 24th September  
in the Community Hall, Goldwater Lodge

David Munro will be talking about his vision for the future policing of Surrey and how 
Neighbourhood Watch Schemes can play their part.

TAKE ON ME
8.30pm on Saturday, 1st October at Woking Leisure Centre and Pool in the Park

– an unexpected location for a live performance, an intimate and comic experience you’ll 
never forget. Find out more at www.woking.gov.uk/TakeOnMe

GPCA AGM
7.30pm Tuesday, 22nd November in the Community Hall, Goldwater Lodge

Your opportunity to hear about what the GPCA has been doing and ask questions, to elect 
Committee Members and influence the way forward. All residents are welcome.

WHAT’S ON?

etters Note from the editor: We will try our best to publish your letter 
but may not have space to feature every one and may need to cut 
it to fit. We will include your name and road unless you ask us not 
to do so. Please keep letters under 100 words. You can also leave 
comments on the website: ourgoldsworthpark.org.uk

As a mother who lives on the park, my children and I are spending 

more time outside during the summer holidays. Today we walked from  

my home to the lakeside playground via the shops and I was absolutely  

sickened to find dog mess on every footpath we walked and shocked 

that it was on the footpath right outside the playground gates.

I feel we must have better signs around the lake and have a warden 

‘doing the rounds’ to show presence and produce on the spot fines for 

anyone not picking up after their dogs. There is no point having signs 

if no one is around to enforce them. With two young children in tow, 

I would not like to tackle someone if I saw them not picking up after 

their dog as I would not be sure of how they might react.

A suggestion would be to supply poop bags by each bin around the 

lake and park so there is no excuse for not picking up by ‘forgetting’ 

to bring any on walks.

I’m sure people would have something to say if I left my daughter’s 

nappies, full of human faeces, lying around the lake.

(Name and address supplied)
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Woking Parking Review

Windsor
Windows

Unit 2, Robin Hood Works, Robin Hood Road, Knaphill,
Woking, Surrey GU21 2LX Tel: 01483 474333 www.windsorwindows.net

without the overdraft.
Beautiful doors, windows and
bi-folding doors with
precision and care
For a free, no obligation quotation
please call today on 01483 474333

Beat the Draughts...

Last year, Surrey County Council undertook a review of 
requests for new, or amendments to existing, parking 
restrictions. Recommendations for new restrictions and 
changes to existing arrangements were presented to the 
joint Woking Committee on 22 October 2014. The joint 
Woking Committee approved all of the recommendations 
and these are now being formally advertised for public 
comment. They can be seen at www.surreycc.gov.uk/roads-
and-transport/parking/parking-news-and-updates/parking-
news-and-updates-in-woking
For Goldsworth Park, there are three recommendations for 
double yellow lines at junctions to prevent vehicles parking 
dangerously and obstructing sight lines. The junctions are:
• Tresillian Way junction with Sythwood
• Willowmead Close junction with Sythwood
• Marston Road junction with Hallington Close
Objections, comments and letters of support must be 
submitted by 23rd January 2015 either on the web page 
using the feedback form, or by posting a letter to:
Woking 2014 Parking Review, Parking Team, Rowan House, 
Guildford, Surrey, GU4 7BQ.
Note: the GPCA is supporting these very sensible, small-
scale parking restrictions in the interests of road safety.

An exciting year ahead for Woking & Sam Beare Hospices 
by Lorraine Weedon, Marketing & Communications Manager

It’s the January issue and of course that means a new year is upon us, and what an exciting year it 
will be. The conversion of Goldsworth House to a new state-of-the-art Hospice will start in February, 
and everyone at Woking & Sam Beare Hospices is looking forward to providing the best possible 
environment for our patients and their families. They remain at the heart of everything we do and 
everything we seek to achieve. Our talented and dedicated staff, along with over 800 volunteers will 
ensure a smooth transition.
Volunteers are vital to the provision of Hospice care and as we begin 2015, I would like to say a huge 
thank you to people who volunteer for the Hospices. I am very proud to say we have the support of 
over 800 part-time volunteers, each of whom give their time when they can. Put simply, we would not 
be able to provide the services we do without them. Our Volunteers bring with them a huge range 
of skills and experience which we use across the organisation, in everything from our retail outlets and fundraising 
initiatives through to driving, cake and tea-making for patients, flower arranging, reception and administrative support.
We have an exciting new chapter in the history of the hospices approaching, which we know will be embraced by our 
existing volunteers and will inspire others to get involved. Could this be you? Find out more on the Hospice website 
(www.wsbhospices.co.uk) or call Volunteer Services on 01483 881750. We’d love you to join our team. 
Happy New Year from all at Woking & Sam Beare Hospices.

WHY ARE YOU HERE
NOW?

Do you ever ask what life is really about 
or how to make the most of it? 

Asking questions is the basis of Practical 
Philosophy; weekly evening courses designed 
to help you explore and discuss great 
philosophical concepts.

Starting with the 10 week introductory course 
and developing from there, our courses are 
run not as an academic discipline, but as a 
useful way of applying philosophical insights 
to our everyday lives.

Free* Courses Starting January:
Farnham, Guildford & Woking
Tel: 01483 457769 
www.practicalphilosophyguildford.com

P r a c t i c a l
Philosophy
Gui ld ford

FREE
JUST A £5

REGISTRATION

FEE!
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Beacon House Dry Cleaning & Laundry Services

• Professional Dry Cleaning
• Evening and Wedding Wear a speciality
• Alterations and Repairs
• Key Cutting & Shoe Repairs

01483 77 21 24
7 Goldsworth Park Shopping Centre, Opposite Waitrose

www.beaconhousedrycleaners.co.uk

Getting to know you!
Revd Kate Wyles reflects on her first year as Vicar of Goldsworth Park.

Dragons made  
their presence felt

My first year in the Parish has been one of settling in and getting 
to know the area and the community. It’s been fabulous meeting 
some of you, whether while out for a walk, at services in St 
Andrew’s – and even while shopping at Waitrose!

There have been many highlights, including:

• �Walking my children and the dog to school around the lake 
through the seasons – we live in a beautiful environment

• �Getting to know the children and staff at Sythwood School and 
Beaufort School events

• “Lighting up a Life” with the Hospice

• Singing carols outside Waitrose

• �Watching Casablanca and studying the Bible with residents at 
Brockhill

• �Popping bubbly by the Lake at the sunrise service on Easter Day 
– and singing in the rain!

• �BBQing with children and families after our Polar Explorers’ 
Holiday Club

It has, of course, been good to get to know the church community 
at St Andrew’s. In January we began prayers and conversations 
about our Sunday services, and are launching two services from 
September 4th: a 9.45am service with music led by a worship 
band and with groups for children and young people; and a 
11.15am service with hymns and songs. Coffee and cake will be 
served between the two from 10.45am.

Why not come and give your local church a try – we hope you’ll 
find a style of service that will help you worship God. I’m looking 
forward to welcoming you at your church.

For the latest news from St Andrew’s visit www.standrewsgwp.
org or call the church office on 01483 723879.

Woking and Sam Beare Hospices raised a massive £6,000 at the Dragon Boat  
Fun Day in July; they would like to thank everyone who took part and  
those who came along to enjoy the spectacle, and contributed so generously.  
Of particular note are Dianthus Trading, who supported the event in so 
many ways including serving competitors with bacon rolls for breakfast and 
the GPCA which provided all manner of refreshments including home-made 
cakes, and donated £250 from the takings at the bar. Thank you again to 
everyone concerned.

Rev Kate Wyles

Irene Watson GPCA Chair, presents Claire Coldicott, WSBH Head of Corporate, Community and Events Fundraising with a cheque for £250.
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Twenty-six retired Goldsworth Park residents enjoyed a “Holiday at Home” in 
August: two days packed with craft activities, games, talks and entertainment, 
hosted by members of St Andrew’s Church.

“The theme was ‘Up the garden path’ and most activities were related to 
gardening in some way,” explained Val Spratley, who carried the title “Head 
Gardener”.

Val headed a 14-strong team of helpers who supervised the various activities 
or prepared and served lunches and refreshments. Most guests came for both 
days. The highlights of the first day were a half hour performance by Sing Gold, 
the Goldsworth Park community choir, and a slide show talk by gardening 
expert John Negus who broadcasts regularly as a gardening expert on BBC 
Surrey and BBC Sussex. A trip to The Savill Garden on the second day, using 
two Bustler minibuses, was the icing on the cake – or rather the “cream on the 
scone” because guests were served with a delicious cream tea during the visit!

Said Val, “We’ve been touched by the many messages of thanks from guests, 
saying how much they enjoyed the two days.”

Holiday at Home

Jenny Whitten assists Margaret Strudwick and Jeanne Kearney Holiday-makers at The Savill Garden

Gardening skit featuring Peter Wells

Dragon Boat Fun Day – A great success, both financially for Woking Hospice, and in the numbers of people attending, 

with minimal impact on the wildlife on and around the lake.

Strong income – Income was reported to be nearly back to the 2012 level, the last full year prior to the fire. Expenditure 

was down on 2012, and there was a surplus of nearly £10,000; reserves were being built up again.

Editor search continues – No response to the request for a new editor for Goldsworth News which was being edited by 

Irene Watson. There was a regular website traffic level, but Steve Willson required more input to encourage viewings.

Rat infestation – To tackle the problem, a new rodent control company had been contracted to install bait stations and 

litterbins with bait boxes. 

Master Landscape Plan – WBC expects the report in September or October on the future requirements. They will then 

update the GPCA on the proposed position regarding the plans for Goldsworth Park. The plan is on hold as a result.

Tailpiece – Swans on the lake now had 3 cygnets; the grebes had chicks and there were various families of coot and moorhens. 

GPCA July meeting highlights
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Paul Thompson’s flower stall has been a colourful sight at 
Goldsworth Park Centre on Thursdays, Fridays and Saturdays for 
two and a half years.

He has an obvious enthusiasm for blooms and plants, but it 
requires dedication. “It means a very early start. First to buy 
stock at the flower market, then to set up the stall in time for 
the shoppers,” explained Paul. Paul even visits Holland every 
few weeks during the spring and summer to choose plants and 
flowers. “I arrive there in the evening, stop overnight, buy plants 
and flowers in the morning and then come home,” he revealed.

The seeds of his passion for flowers and plants were sown over 
20 years ago while still at school. “I helped on the flower stall 
at Woking Market and also on a flower stall which used to be  
in Goldsworth Park Centre, which is near where I grew up,” 
recalled Paul.

After leaving school – he attended Beaufort then Winston 
Churchill Schools – Paul’s longing to open his own flower stall 
went on the back burner while he did other jobs. “Then it struck 
me there hadn’t been a flower stall at Goldsworth Park Centre 
for a while, and I knew people missed it,” he said. “I asked St 
Andrew’s Church if I could set up shop outside its building and 
was delighted when Richard Cook, the vicar at the time, not only 
encouraged me but also obtained all the necessary permissions.” 
There has always been a good mutual relationship between Paul 
and the church. Angela Green, who looks after the church’s flower 
displays, said “Paul goes out of his way to provide flowers and 
plants for our various church functions, and it’s much appreciated 

by all – he’s a blessing to our community.”

Paul needs help during his busiest seasons of spring and summer. 
“You might find me being assisted by Phil, Barbara, Nicola or 
either of two sisters Anne-Marie and Rachel,” said Paul. “And 
there’s my dog, Rosie, too – she’s very popular and a big draw! 
It’s a shame I lost my 94-year-old nan earlier this year because she 
would have been so proud to see how the stall has progressed 
since I started.”

Recalling his childhood interest in plants, Paul has several ideas 
to get today’s young people interested and involved in growing 
things. “Just watch this space!” he said.

In the winter months, when the flower stall is quieter, Paul might 
be found driving a concrete lorry. “It’s what my father did and I 
followed in his footsteps. But my real passion is running the stall: 
then I’m in my element, among flowers and plants, and meeting 
lovely people – I love it!”

Paul’s Passion 
for Plants

Our fantastic Woking OFSTED registered nursery has been 
purpose-built to provide a welcoming, friendly and spacious 
environment. With beautiful gardens to play in - come and see 
us to find out how we support your child to learn and develop!

Reasons why parents choose Toad Hall Nursery:

•	 Free funded* places for 2-4 year 
olds with no hidden charges

•	 All staff are First Aid trained
•	 Large outdoor area for 

exploring and fun
•	 Corporate and emergency 

service staff discounts

•	 Individual routine for babies 
with nappies and wipes 
included as standard

•	 Flexible full-time and part-time 
sessions to suit you

•	 All food is nutritious, fresh and 
well-balanced

Toad Hall Nursery, Woking

To arrange a visit or request a brochure, just contact:

      Follow us @ToadHallGroup 
www.toadhall-nursery.co.uk
Recommended on daynurseries.co.uk

Wishbone Way, Goldwater Lodge, Goldsworth Park, Woking GU21 3RT
Tel - 01483 486116  Email - woking@toadhall-nursery.co.uk
       facebook.com/wishbonewaynursery

As strong advocates for the Early Years Foundation Stage framework, 
we also offer FREE extra activities such as music and various sports 
to enhance learning!

CELEBRATING
1 5  Y E A R S
OF CHILDCARE

* Please note that 2 year old funding is subject to criteria - please ask for more information.

Looking for a 

day care nursery?
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

CONVEYANCING AND PROBATE PRACTITIONERS 
 

We offer the below services to our clients, conducted in a friendly, professional, 
supportive manner.  We are excellent communicators using both technology and 
traditional standards of service to suit our clients.  

 
PROPERTY LAW SPECIALISTS 

 
SELLING AND/OR  BUYING  A PROPERTY 

 
REMORTGAGES 

 
TRANSFERS 

 
PROBATE 

 
WILLS 

 
DECLARATION OF TRUSTS 

 
LASTING POWERS OF ATTORNEY 

 
COMMISSIONERS FOR OATHS 

 
Please telephone or email for a free estimate or for further information. 

 
Business Hours:           Free parking at both offices  
9am to 5.30pm Monday to Friday 
6 Anchor Crescent, Knaphill,   The Old Estate Office, Wilderness Road,           
Woking, Surrey GU21 2PD   Onslow Village, Guildford GU2 7QR                  
T: 01483 485700 F: 01483 485701 T: 01483 485800 F: 01483 485801                        
E: lyn@lyonsandcompany.co.uk E:Catherine@lyonsandcompany.co.uk               

Paul at his flower stall



From the Lakeside
n Roger Westcott is Club Secretary and fishing bailiff working in partnership with Woking Borough Council  
to oversee fishing, monitor fish stocks and other wildlife, and keep the area generally clean and tidy.

Let’s Go Fishing (cont’d)

Professional coaches Richard Charlton and  
Simon Windsor, registered with the Angling  
Trust, were hired by the club to deliver tuition  
in angling each Wednesday afternoon from  
2pm to 5pm throughout August. Each 
participant had an hour of one-to-one 
teaching on the basic art of angling, 
after which they were given a goody bag 
containing a fishing pole, float and line kit, 
plummet, disgorger, beginner’s booklet and 
a certificate of participation, all of which 
were donated by Thames Water and the 
Environment Agency, so many thanks to Will 
Barnard of TW and Adrian Bicknell of the EA 
for their support.

Each “trainee” was given the opportunity 
to bait the hook, cast the line and watch 
the float for bites while the coaches talked 
them through the process of drawing the  
fish to the baited area, and it was not 
long before the float was bobbing under; 
everyone caught lots of Roach, Rudd and 
Bream – some good sized ones too. One 
young lad caught so many fish we lost count 
but his catch was not as big as the smile on 
his face, and it’s those magic moments that 
make fishing events like this so worthwhile. 
Each fish caught was carefully unhooked 
and the trainees were shown how to hold 
a large fish over a padded mat to take that 
special photo, before it was returned gently 
to the water. Some of the participants have 
attended three or four of the sessions, 
consolidating and developing their skills.

Angling these days is not just about 
catching fish, it’s also about caring for 
the environment in which we fish, the 
wildlife and, of course, the fish themselves.  
That is why it’s so important that we, as 
seasoned anglers, share our knowledge and 
experiences with future generations.

8

Sophie caught a 4lb Bream with Simon

Coaches Simon and Richard with Olivia and Grace

James caught a Roach with RichardKamil caught a Roach with Simon



9

For expert help  
and foot care for:

 Corns and calluses   Cracked heels   
 Foot pain   Verrucae  

 Toenail problems   Infections  
 Bunions   Hammer toes etc

To make an appointment

Tel: 01483 715771
www.stjohnsfootclinic.co.uk

St John’s Health Centre, Hermitage Rd, St John’s, Woking, GU21

A stranger lurking outside, a slip in the bathroom or a nasty bout 
of flu. Knowing that help is at hand with just a press of a button 
is so reassuring if you’re older or disabled.

Woking Borough Council’s Community Alarm service is part of 
the Living Well scheme designed to help older and vulnerable 
residents to stay safe, secure and living comfortably in their own 
homes.

Careline is an alarm unit installed in your home that is activated 
by an alarm button worn discreetly on your wrist or around your 
neck. Care and support is available day and night throughout the 
year, whether you are indoors or outside in the garden.

Careline is quick and easy to install and the cost, from as little as 
£4.10 a week, includes free installation, servicing and maintenance 
as well as customer care visits. Discounts are available for people 
in receipt of means tested benefits and our Careline staff can 
advise whether you may be eligible for an Attendance Allowance 
to help pay for the service.  Careline staff are all experienced 
and security checked. A free 12-week trial is available for people 
who have recently been in hospital – installation of a community 
alarm can help to speed up early discharge from hospital – or 
who have been victims of distraction burglary.

June Brine, a Careline customer, explains: “I have neck and back 
problems which mean that when I fall I find it really hard to get 
back up again. I have been using the alarm service for two years 
and have pressed the button three times. A voice came through 
the speaker and said ‘Hello Miss Brine, how can I help you?’ I felt 
so relieved to be able to tell someone what had happened. They 
called the paramedics who used a key from the key safe to enter 
the house. The paramedics picked me up and made sure I was 
alright before they left.”  June also values the regular customer 

care visits too. She says: “I live alone and I look forward to my 
visits. One time I was feeling quite miserable because I don’t have 
any family and no-one else had remembered my birthday when 
the Careline lady came by with some flowers and a card. It made 
my year!”

Careline also supports a range of telecare sensors such as smoke 
alarms, incontinence alerts and gas detectors.

For a free no-obligation demonstration in your home, or to 
arrange installation for a relative or friend, please call the  
Careline Team on 01483 743647, email careline@woking.gov.uk  
or visit www.woking.gov.uk/livingwell 

Careline Community Alarm service

Careline alarm button

The Community Hall at Goldwater Lodge

- the perfect setting for your special occasion

Available for one-off or regular bookings.

Recently renovated, the hall accommodates up to
100 people seated theatre style or standing, or 70
seated at tables, with a further 25 in the Snug Bar.

With a well fitted serving kitchen and fully staffed bar
with very reasonable prices, a small stage and
free wi-fi, the Community Hall is the ideal venue
for parties, receptions, seminars or meetings.

For further information, check out the web-site
www.ourgoldsworthpark.org.uk

call 07958 672203 or email
hallmanager@ourgoldsworthpark.org.uk
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Neighbourhood Watch Schemes 
(Part One)
Are you a participant in a Neighbourhood Watch scheme in your 
road? If the answer is no perhaps this is because you don’t know 
much about it. Hopefully this article, which is the first of two, 
will fill in some blanks and catch your interest.

Tony Kremer is Chair of the Woking Association of Neighbourhood 
Watches (WAN) and he, together with his committee, oversees 
and supports 265 watches in the Woking area. This figure 
represents just 20% of all the roads in Woking so there are many 
more roads that potentially could be covered by a Watch scheme.

WAN is most concerned with getting news out to watches and 
communicating their concerns to the Police. They also start 
new watches. WAN meets monthly, and every other month it 
either writes to or meets up with the Neighbourhood Watch 
co-ordinators of existing schemes in the Woking area. This 
committee is also part of the Surrey wide network of Watches 
where two representatives from each borough attend quarterly 
meetings. The purpose of these meetings is to share ideas and 
best practice and receive reports from the police on current 
issues of concern, etc.

The way the organisation works has changed very recently, the 
intention being for there to be more control over the Surrey 

schemes so there is greater uniformity, and to 
address any possible weaknesses.

The police now operate dedicated neighbourhood teams focusing 
on longer term issues such as problem families and area response 
teams for urgent calls. It is through these teams that policing 
of individual neighbourhoods is achieved. Communication is, of 
course, key and a new type of messaging system is being adopted 
so that email alerts can be sent not just by the police, but also the 
Fire & Rescue Service and Trading Standards. Being a recipient of 
this type of information is just one of the benefits of being part 
of a Neighbourhood Scheme.

As you may know, a new Police and Crime Commissioner, David 
Munro, was elected in May this year.  He will be coming to 
Goldwater Lodge on Saturday, 24th September from 2pm until 
4pm to give a talk on his vision for the future policing of Surrey 
and how Neighbourhood Watch Schemes can play their part. 
This meeting is open to residents of Goldsworth Park so feel 
free to go along and learn more – if interested, contact Tony at 
Chair@wanw.org.uk.

In Part Two we shall look at how to go about setting up a scheme 
and the benefits of being a member, so watch this space!

Did you know that Woking has a Carers Choir? If not, and you 
are a carer who likes to sing, this choir may be just right for you. 
It is open to all carers, whether caring for a family member, part 
of a neighbourhood care scheme or working in a care home, and 
it is looking for new members.

The Choir was formed in November 2014 by the Surrey Arts 
Partnership together with Surrey Music Hub. It is aimed at like-
minded carers who have a keen interest in singing. Your singing 
ability does not matter and you do not need any previous 
musical experience. What is important is that it is a light-hearted, 
fun and relaxing way to spend some time away from caring 
responsibilities. What’s more, there is no doubt you will benefit 
from the peer support, increased health and wellbeing and 
companionship that being a member will offer to you.

The Choir meets for rehearsals on a Monday at the Vyne 
Community Centre in Knaphill from 11am – 12pm (term time 
only) and sing folk and contemporary songs from Britain and 

around the world. There is currently a core membership of 10 – 
15 people.  A small fee applies.

For more information, contact Tara Stevenson, Arts Development 
Officer at Woking Borough Council, at arts@woking.gov.uk 
or on 01483 743696. She would love to hear from any carers 
who would like to take this opportunity to do something a bit 
different. So, if you or a friend or relative looks after someone as 
a carer and enjoys singing at any level, get in touch with Tara and 
start singing at the Vyne when the new term starts in September.

01483 77 21 24
7 Goldsworth Park Shopping Centre, Opposite Waitrose

www.beaconhousedrycleaners.co.uk

GET YOUR DUVETS
CLEANED HERE

FOR ONLY

£14.99
POLYESTER ONLY, 

FEATHER DUVETS EXTRA

T & C’s APPLY

Calling all Carers!
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There used to be a very small coffee bar in the Brompton Road, 
London, whose cheeky line in their advert read – “Harrods is 
near us”. On that basis, Waitrose is next to the Hospice Shop in 
Goldsworth Park. We all know that, of course. What some people 
may not know about is their commitment to community projects 
locally and nation-wide.

You have probably collected a green token and deposited it in 
the glass box near the door, but do you know how the system 
works, where the money goes or how it is allocated?

There are three different chosen charities each month and £1,000 
is distributed between them, based on the number of tokens 
deposited in each section. In the same way that the Royal Mint 
doesn’t actually count new £1 coins but weighs them, the green 

tokens are weighed and the £1,000 is divided up accordingly. 
So, although the money is given by Waitrose and, ultimately, by 
the staff (Partners), it is you the customer who decides where 
it goes. It is the same for every branch, even the smallest, right 
across the country. These donations really make a difference to 
local projects, from supporting youth clubs and local schools to 
providing care for people with life-threatening illnesses.

There is a second commitment about which the public probably 
knows somewhat less.  Also under the general heading of 
Community Matters, this is “Partner Volunteering”, where staff 
at each store give of their time to help projects in the area. This 
year, Partners from Goldsworth Park and other local branches 
participated in a joint volunteering project for the Therapy 
Garden in Normandy.

Additionally, they have supported many local charities who have 
appealed for raffle prizes and stock donations. They are major 
contributors to the Trussel Trust National Food Bank, encouraging 
customers to contribute through food depositories in the 
store. Furthermore, there are individuals who have their own 
commitments – one young staff member giving up his Christmas 
preparations every year to play Santa Claus at the Woking Lions 
Club appeal.

So, if you know of a charity, good cause or community project 
which could benefit from a donation or a few helping hands 
at the right moment, pop in, get an application form from the 
welcome desk just inside the entrance and who knows what 
might transpire.

Jumping Josephine!
In a follow up to our article 

on Strollers in the last 

issue, we would like to say 

congratulations to Jo Siggins, 

chairman of the charity that 

runs the drop-in centre and 

a volunteer there, too. To 

celebrate her 80th birthday, 

she sky-dived from 10,000 

feet over Salisbury Plain!  We 

wonder what she has in mind 

for her next adventure.

PS – A Waitrose Prize
A Goldsworth Park regular has won the national prize offered by Waitrose in its ‘Customer 
Feedback’ programme. Each time you visit the shop, you have the opportunity to rate the service 
you get. This enables Waitrose to see if and where it’s going wrong and to make improvements 
where necessary.

To encourage customers to participate, there is a regular prize draw for £500 of John Lewis 
vouchers. This time the lucky winner is a regular shopper at the Goldsworth Park store, Mrs Jean 
Crockford, who visits the area regularly to participate in a local ‘keep fit’ class. She is absolutely 
delighted with her win. “It couldn’t have come at a better time.” she says “I was thinking that 
I needed a new note-book or lap-top. This has solved the problem. My husband will be very 
pleased to get his computer back!”

An Introduction to Waitrose
Fran Siwicka, Store Manager Lauren Fitts, Community Matters



Seymours. Your local 
property expert.
THINKING OF SELLING YOUR PROPERTY? 

Pop in for a cup of tea and an informal  
chat to find out how Seymours  
in Woking can be your  
property partner.

Sell your home with  
AWARD-WINNING  
PROPERTY MARKETING 
PROFESSIONALS.
Sell your home with  
SEYMOURS.

Contact Franco Orlando  
on 01483 757700 to arrange  
a time to suit you or email  
franco@seymours-woking.co.uk

12 Commercial Way 
Woking, Surrey GU21 6ET

Tel. 01483 757700 (sales) 
Tel. 01483 741300 (lettings)

seymours-estates.co.uk


